
RE:  Signature Home Builders / Lot 12 Williams Farms / F06 Floor Truss 

To whom it may concern, 

In designing the truss system for the subject project, it was observed by the designer that 
the head of the stairway would extend beyond the right end bearing for the F06 floor 
truss.  Anticipating a future repair the end condition of the truss was designed with a “fire 
cut” to allow for the stair stringers to extend beyond the bearing and into the floor truss 
without necessitating a cut of the truss. Though the stairway is supported by the adjacent 
walls, it is anticipated and permissible for additional framing to be applied to the end of 
the truss at the transition with minimal load being applied to the truss.  Since there is no 
observable damage to the truss, no repair is required and any additional framing attached 
to the truss is as deemed necessary by the builder to necessitate the proper transition from 
the stairway to the landing.   

Please advise if additional information is required and feel free to contact me if there are 
any questions or concerns. 

Regards, 

Anthony Williams 

Comtech Design 


